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Last week, I had the pleasure of speaking with our new pastor, Joshua Eom.  In 

our conversation, I was reminded that Joshua had served in what was my first full-

time appointment!  I was appointed there in 1988, he in 2011.  It gives me comfort 

to know that he will be following me here at Raeford UMC.  Joshua is excited to 

be appointed here and is looking forward to meeting and seeing you all.  I told him 

how caring, patient, loving and kind you have been to Diane and myself.  I also 

told him of your love of Christ and his mission to the world.  I spoke of our deep 

connection to our community through things like the Food Pantry, our partnership 

with McLaughlin Elementary School as well as our Military Support Group.  I sug-

gested that he write a letter of introduction to the congregation, so that you may 

get to know a little about him.  What follows is his letter.  As we live into this time 

of transition, I encourage you to pray for Joshua and his wife Herena and for     

Diane and myself.  Know that we all are praying for you!   

Love in Christ, Brian 

 

 

Hello, my new friends in Raeford! 
 

I am so honored to be appointed as your pastor starting this June.  My wife Herena and I look forward to 
meeting you, and we are preparing for our move with daily prayers.  As you may be curious about who we 

are, I write this with a humble heart to introduce ourselves a little bit. 
 

My wife and I have been married for 31 years and have two children. 
 

Steven, our son, is currently stationed in Augusta, Georgia, as an army officer.  He married his wife Min 
Jung (MJ) two years ago.  They both graduated from NYU for dentistry, and they have two spunky cats 

they love.  Our daughter, Kelly (another cat lover with 2 fur children), is currently working at Duke while 

preparing for her graduate school applications in clinical psychology.  She recently got engaged to Mi-

chael, who is a student at the DPT program at Baylor University.  They are hoping to marry in November, 
hopefully, as the current virus pandemic subsides.  They are all so very excited to meet you! 
 

Before I came to America in 2003, I was an engineer who worked for the Korean government.  I would say 
on a superficial level, life was pretty stable.  But God never let me forget a promise I had made in college.  

Back then, I said to him, “Lord, I will follow You wherever You lead me and 

do whatever You tell me to do.”  That one promise came back to haunt me 

later in life, and Herena and I had to choose whether to follow His calling 
or ignore it altogether.  
 

In fact, Herena had no intention in becoming a pastor’s wife!  But as we 

were talking and praying, she sensed that God was saying to her that she 
needed to forget what was behind and strain forward for the prize that was 

in heaven through Christ Jesus. 
 

So, in 2003, we came knowing nothing about our future.  But God had a 

good plan for us in His good will.  It has now led us to you, and for that, we 

are ever thankful! 
                       Continued on page 2 

 

WEEKLY SERVICES 

Sunday 

Sunday School 9:45 AM 

Worship 11:00 AM 

 

Wednesdays  

Supper/Fellowship 5:30 PM 

Study 6:00 PM 

(Childcare available) 

WINGO’S WORDS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

because in the promises of God it can see a future also for the transient, the dying, and 

the dead." 

 

 
 

Based on the scripture lessons of Cokesbury's Adult Bible Study Series 

It looks like we’ll continue to miss meeting together in Worship and Sunday School through the month of May.  
We are including the Bible Study Lessons from Belton Joyner, Jr.  The NC Conference provides the lessons 
monthly/quarterly.  PDF copies are available at nccumc.org/bible-study/. You may also subscribe to receive 
these lessons by email.  Dr. F. Belton Joyner Jr. is the author of “Being United Methodist in the Bible Belt”, 
“United Methodist Questions, United Methodist Answers”, “The Unofficial UM Handbook” and many other books.  
Retired, but extremely active, Dr. Joyner teaches at Duke University Divinity School in the United Methodist 
Course of Study Program, speaks at many educational events and preaches.  He is a former member of the 
Judicial Council of the United Methodist Church. 

Wingo’s Words                      continued from page 1 
Dear friends, I know from even my own story, life can turn out quite unexpected.  I didn’t know when I left 
South Korea that I would someday work at the United Methodist Church.  And as we are now going through 
this unexpected COVID-19 pandemic, and no one exactly knows how the future will unfold, I pray that we 
can still trust the Lord and believe that God is in charge through it all.  Yes, whatever may come, our Lord 
Jesus is able and willing to help with His power! 
 

I pray, as we prepare for our coming works together, we can expect our Lord’s goodness and guidance 
again and again.  His wisdom is never-failing, and he will teach us how to live with certainty and strength.  I 
look forward to meeting you all.  As I pray for you, please also pray for my wife and me during this transi-
tion. 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Joshua and Herena Eom 



 

 

 

Cain. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is not surprising that the Israelites complained in the early days of 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

"Truly, I tell you, today you will be with me in Paradise" (Luke 23:43).  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer:  As you prepare this lesson, let your prayer begin: “Remember me…” 

 

 

 

 

 



Tithing through PayPal 

Did you know you can send a tithe or offering to 

Raeford UMC using your PayPal account?  Its quick 

and easy!  Simply go to your PayPal  account 

homepage and click on the "send" tab.  Once there, 

enter the church's email address 

(raefordumc@embarqmail.com).  Then, when asked, 

click "send money to a friend".  There is no service 

fee for selecting that option.  Enter your donation and     

select the account from which you'll draw     the 

funds.  You can also use MC/Visa.  It's that simple! 

UMCMARKET…SAVINGS. SUPPORT. 

The Stay At Home Order has been extended to at 

least May 8, 2020.  While you’re at home why not 

shop online?  Online shopping is simple, right?.  

That's why we do it.  Add a benefit by shopping 

UMCmarket.org.  Following a few simple steps, 

you can register, designate Raeford UMC as your 

church you want to support and shop.  It's that 

simple.  We all know how simple online shopping 

is.  Now donating to your favorite United Methodist 

ministry can be just as simple.  Checks are remit-

ted to our church quarterly.  April’s check was for 

$5.34.  How much can we earn this quarter if we 

all shopped through UMC Market? 

School supplies. Holiday shopping. Weddings. 

Birthday gifts. Home decorating.  There are hun-

dreds of stores to choose from so that you get to 

shop where you like.   Contact Mike in the office if 

you have any questions or help getting started. 

TRUSTEES 

FROM THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 
Graduating seniors who are involved in Raeford 

United Methodist Church and have been accepted 
by a post-secondary degree college may apply for 

the RUMC Scholarship.  Applications may be picked 

up from the church office.  The application must be 

returned by the third Sunday in May (May 17, 2020) 

Since it appears we will be in the "stay at home" mode for some time to come (at least through May).  It oc-

curs to us that some of our congregation may not be internet connected.  We have been posting Worshipful 
Moments on both Facebook accounts associated with the church (Raeford United Methodist Church page 

and the Raeford United Methodist Church Group page).  We have also linked the Facebook page to our 

church's website www.raefordumc.org.  

In an effort to be as inclusive as possible, we are planning to offer recordings of each week's Worshipful 

Moments.  If you are not connected to the internet and would like an audio CD copy of the sermon and mu-

sic, please contact the church office at 910-875-2111 (or Brian directly at 919-949-4388) and we will put 
you on the list for delivery.  We will call you in advance prior to delivery and leave it at your door. 

DVD Announcement 

Hard to believe that you can actually have work (or in this case, not done) while the church building is not  
being used. 
 

We are still waiting on pricing of a part needed for the boiler system to get it up and running adequately.  This 
will leave one issue left with the boiler but we are trying to leave this issue alone until we have no choice   
because of the major cost involved. 
 

We have put the custodial staff on lay-off for the duration of the shut down by the bishop. 
 

Mike went in to work to a flooded kitchen, which was because of clogged up drain on the exterior window well 
outside the kitchen window.  He vacuumed up the water and cleaned out the drain.  Thank you Mike. 
 

Other than this, not much to report on. 
 

Hope all are battling this storm well and look forward to seeing all your smiling faces again soon. 
 

Ron W. Ellis 

http://www.umcmarket.org/
http://www.raefordumc.org


We continue to enjoy our partnership with McLauchlin Elementary faculty and staff.  Mr. Renninger, principal, 

updated us about what’s happening at McLauchlin during this time of the Coronavirus. 

McLauchlin continues with distance learning and most students are getting online to complete their assign-

ments.  Teachers are daily hard at work preparing, “delivering”, and critiquing relevant lessons for students.  

They also have designated hours during the day when parents or students can contact them with questions.  
Breakfast/lunch distribution continues and across the county, approximately 7,000 meals are being delivered 

daily. 

McLauchlin had a “Car Parade” the Friday before their Spring Break.  Most of the staff participated as they 
drove through many of the areas in their district just to see the students from cars.  The Raeford police de-

partment provided several officers to go with them to help with traffic control.  This experience was rewarding 

to the students, but equally rewarding for the teachers. 

Teacher Appreciation Week is May 4th – 8th.  McLauchlin administration is preparing gifts and will deliver 

them to teachers’ homes.  We, at RUMC, are also going to prepare a small gift bag for each teacher and they 

will be delivered at the same time. 

McLauchlin appreciates the prayers of our church members.  They ask that we continue to pray for the safety 

of all those involved in meal distribution as well as to continue to pray for the students and faculty.   
 

(Committee Members:  Verna Barnhill, Kathy Brigman,  
Jane Britt, Maxine Colston, Deanna Ray, Kathy Warner) 

Missions in our Own Back Yard—McLauchlin Elementary School! 

Raeford UMC Preschool had to close our doors for the remainder of the school year.  We surely miss our 

sweet children and families, but we look forward to seeing them soon!  We hope and pray that everyone is 

staying safe and healthy!  We are still enrolling for the 2020-2021 school year.  Registration is ongoing until 

all slots are filled!   We’d love for you to join our preschool family!  For more information and to register, con-

tact Karen Tapp at 910-818-7434.  

RUMC PRESCHOOL 

What’s your favorite song? 

Everyone has a favorite hymn.  For me it is “Here I Am, Lord.”  Every time I sing this hymn I think back to the 
first time I ever sang it:  It was when I was in Wilmington and my church had just gotten the then-new United 

Methodist hymnal that we still use today.  I remember singing this song in the sanctuary of Fifth Avenue Unit-

ed Methodist Church, with the sun shining onto me through the stained-glass window above the organ.  I re-

member almost crying as I sang the beautiful melody and contemplated the meaningful lyrics.  I wanted to be 
a missionary after singing that song.  I wanted to go out into the world and make a difference.  To this day, 

this is still one of my favorite hymns and even though I never became a missionary, it still makes me want to 

do more for the world and its people.   

In the midst of the strange new world we find ourselves in, I wanted to offer everyone the chance to request 

their favorite hymns for use during our online worship, and throughout the summer.  The hymn you love might 
provoke a memory like mine, or it might just be that you love a song because you love it.  Either way, every-

one deserves to hear and sing their favorite song.   

So – here's your chance!  Every week throughout the summer, one of these hymns will be used within the 

worship service.  We will sing these most loved songs together, near or far, and we will share in each other’s 

favorite musical memories.  Please email or call the church office to share your request, or email Marian at 

choirumc@embarqmail.com.  We would love to hear your stories, or just your favorite song! 

about:blank


APRIL FINANCES 
Budget Offerings:     $11,268.00 

Designated Offerings       $255.00 

Expenses:          $17,071.32 

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS 
 

John Leandro    May 4 
Brian Wingo    May 6 
Marian Elliott    May 7 
Joanne Plummer   May 10 
Tammie Coxe    May 11 
Thomas Manning   May 11 
Deanna Ray    May 12 
Bubba Warner    May 14 
Heather Richards   May 16 
Ernest Sutton    May 20 
Don Steed     May 20 
Samuel Stansberry   May 20 
Coach Z      May 27 
Elmer Caldwell   May 28 
Billy Colston    May 31 
 
 

Everyone’s birthday is important to us!  If you are 
new to RUMC and your name is not on the birthday 
list, please let the office know so we can update the 
list! 

During the month of May we will be looking at the first Christian communities. 
 

May 3rd: Peter and John Acts - 4:1-22 

May 10th: Peter in Prison - Acts 12:1-17 

May 17th: Paul is Changed - Acts 9:1-19 

May 24th: Paul Escapes - Acts 9:20-25 

May 31st: Pentecost - Acts 2:1-41 
 

Our monthly memory verse is; "As for us, we can't stop speaking about what we have seen and heard." Acts 

4:20 
 

Our children’s church is being conducted over Facebook on the RUMC children's Ministry page.  If you 

would like an E-mailed copy of the lessons, please contact me at joanna.beeson@yahoo.com  
 

Joanna 
Joanna.beeson@yahoo.com 

PRAYER LIST 

Please keep the following members of our 
church family and friends in your daily prayers: 
Norma Connell, Jimmy Conoly, Lawrence 
Hales, Joanne Hendrix, John Manning, Donna 
Matthews, Pam Peck, Mike Ray, Doris & 
Spencer Wilking, Jamie Warner, Helen Ber-
nard, Mickey Brigman, Troy Carraway, 
Frances Davis, Sam Glenn, Laura Hanan, 
Mary Alice Inman, Allan Loftin, Ricky Jones, 
Stephanie Hasty Jones, Tamara Mackey, 
Mary Maxwell, Neil A. McDonald, Jennifer 
McNeill, Joanna McPhatter, Rick Register, 
Brandon Schrimpf, Ruth Scott,  

Retirement Homes 
Kaye Lively    Autumn Care 
Jerry Lytle        Open Arms Retirement Center 
Doris Peeler    Wesley Pines 

We are pleased to announce the birth of Eli Michel Jones, son of Stephanie (Hasty) and Kyle 

Jones born April 15th.  Stephanie is the daughter of Gene Hasty and Sherry Compton and the 

granddaughter of Margaret and Ed Hasty.  She is family to others in our church including Cindy 

Conoly, Debbie and Harley Adams, Jimmy Conoly, and the Colstons. 

mailto:joanna.beeson@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


